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Building Relationships  
in Christ  

Now and Forever  

 

TIME  CAN  CHANGE  ME,  BUT  I  CANõT  TRACE  TIME 

This phrase from the song òChangesó by David Bowie (relased in 1972) goes through 

my head sometimes. It begins by saying, òstand up and face the strange!ó With the 

rapid dance of time we can wonder what will happen next. We all know that time 

has a way of changing us, sometimes amazing and terrifying us. Can you believe it 

is September already? I hope you were able to spend some time on vacation or at 

least relaxing some. For me it meant surgery, hospitalization, healing, physical ther-

apy and health; not much of a vacation but much needed. We have begun an-

other school year and pray it is good.  

 

While time marches on and we can see the tracks of time in our faces, our relation-

ships and our schedules, we are not able to fully understand what the future will be, 

based on what is today. The òripple effectó of today (the traces) will influence to-

morrow and maybe years ahead, but we have no ability to really know how.  

 

My wife and I were talking about how life, society, culture, church and attitudes 

have seemed to taken huge steps away from what and where they use to be. For 

the most part it is not for the good! Think about òhot issuesó todayñsame sex mar-

riage, transgender confusion, tolerance for all (except for Biblical Christians), entitle-

ments, abortion, sexism, feminism, racism, misogyny and whatever else. Most of this 

was not on our cultural radar a decade ago. We are seeing fulfilled that warning in 

the Bible, òWoe to those who call evil good and good evil, who put darkness for light 

and light for darkness, who put bitter for sweet and sweet for bitter! Woe to those 

who are wise in their own eyes, and shrewd in their own sight.ó (Isaiah 5:20-21) 

 

What has happened? What is happening? What will happen? Yes, time can 

change our society, attitudes, perception, behaviors and priorities. Yet we are truly 

blessed to know that time will never change Godõs Word, His love, grace and mercy 

for all sinners. Thankfully, we belong to a Church that commands us to believe the 

Scriptures to be the only norm, rule and foundation for our faith and life. By the 

grace and sacrifice of Christ, our past, present and future have forgiveness through 

the powerful Blood and Victory of Christ. We take that with us every day, through 

every change and challenge. We confess that, òJesus Christ, the same, yesterday, 

today and forever.ó  

 

This month reminds us that life is changing, time is fleeting and life is short. How 

blessed to believe and hold on to the Truth of God, that never changes. I encour-

age you to renew and reignite your trust and assurance in the Scriptures and Jesus 

Christ as your Savior. Walk confidently with Him.  

 

As my father used to say, òWe donõt know what the future holds, but we know Who 

holds the future!ó 

 

In the Love and Service of Christ,  

 

 

 

( + Colossians 2:2 + )  
 

Sunday, September 17 

After our worship 

service around 10 a.m. 



 

 

WORSHIP  THIS  MONTH  

September 2  Contemporary  
September 3  Liturgical w/Communion  
September 9  Contemporary w/ Communion    
September 10   Liturgical       
September 16   Contemporary  
September 17   Liturgical w/Communion  
September 23   Contemporary w/Communion  
September 24   Liturgical  
September 28   Thursday Worship Service  2pm  
September 30  Contemporary  
October  1  Liturgical         
 

HELP  FIGURE  IT  OUT! 

Many people like TV shows like C.S.I., where you 
are brought in to investigate a crime scene, look 
for clues and try to figure out how the crime was 
carried out, who did it and why. 

"Å Á ÐÁÒÔ ÏÆ ÁÎ ȰÉÎÖÅÓÔÉÇÁÔÉÎÇȱ ÐÒÏÃÅÓÓ ÂÙ ÁÔÔÅÎÄȤ
ing one of the weekday Bible studies. In each one 
we read over, study and discuss the text for the 
upcoming sermon. We spend time trying to under-
stand the situation, why it is there and what it 
means for us. 

4ÈÅÒÅ ÉÓ Á -%.ȭ3 ")",% 
STUDY on Tuesday 
mornings at 6:45 a.m. 
at the Sunrise Restau-
rant on 251. We order 
breakfast and spend 
time in the Word. If you 
ÃÁÎȭÔ ÍÁËÅ ÉÔ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÅ 
time, come when you 

can, and share time with your brothers in Christ. 
You might even give pastor some thoughts for the 
sermon! We resume our study on Tuesday, Sep-
tember 12 th  at 6:45 a.m. 

4ÈÅÎ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÉÓ Á 7/-%.ȭ3 ")",% #,!33 ÏÎ 
Wednesdays at 9:45 a.m. as we meet in the fel-
lowship room. The coffee is always on, and some-
times someone brings some goodies to share. 
Above all, we spend time sharing the Word and 
receive more information than what a sermon can 
provide. Come when you are able and enjoy the 
study and fellowship of sisters in Christ. We con-
tinue in this class on Wednesday, September 6 th 
at 9:45 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WHAT  ñTRIBEò   

DO  YOU  BELONG TO? 

Throughout history and within cul-

tures we have become aware of the 

differences of how people live, what 

they believe and what are priorities 

in that society. While we realize we 

are all one human race, there remains 

distinctive differences to try to un-

derstand and respect. 

In this world there are more than 30,000 Christian denomi-

nations! That is a lot of groups with certain beliefs and 

practices. Ultimately, it is faith in Jesus Christ who suf-

fered, died and rose again for all sinners, that will be why 

anyone gets to heaven. Still, there are things that define the 

different ñtribesò of Christians. 

It is said at times that we should forget our differences and 

stress our agreements in our Christian faith. That is a pleas-

ant thought while we bear denominational labels because 

we are different. Even those calling themselves ñnon-

denominationalò have ties and roots in established denomi-

nations. 

To discover and learn what Biblical and Confessional Lu-

theran believe, teach and confess, we offer a class that goes 

through our basic teachings and where they are found in the 

Scriptures. The Lutheran Church is built on the ñ3 So-

lasò (3 Alones): Faith Alone, Grace Alone and Scripture 

Alone. The Bible is the ultimate and primary authority for 

our spiritual life. 

This class begins on Tuesday, September 12th at 6 p.m. If 

you or someone you know is interested, please call the 

Church Office (562.2744) to register and reserve a study 

book. (the book is $10). There are no requirements or obli-

gations in this class, but it is a means to becoming a mem-

ber of St. Paul and the Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod. 

Call now to reserve your place and learn about what this 

Lutheran tribe is all about. Class begins Tuesday, Septem-

ber 12 at 6:00 p.m. 

 

United  in  Love  

On Saturday, September 30 th  at 
3:00 p.m. Emily Metzger and Josh 
Weber will be untied in marriage 
and with the Lord of Love. Please 

keep this couple in your prayers to be led to en-
joy the blessings of being husband and wife.  



 

 
PUBLIC  SCHOOL   

CONFIRMATION  CLASSES  

ALL 7th and 8th grade student 
who do not attend St. Paul 
school, are to be enrolled in 
the ñpublic schoolò confirma-
tion instruction class that Pas-
tor offers.  

This class will be held on Mondays at 5:30 p.m. 
every week, unless there is a ñday offò or a 
óweather cancellation.ô 

This class begins on Monday, September 11 th  
at 5:30 in the fellowship room. The study book 
is the same being used in our school. Each class 
will run about 1 ½ hours. Students will be re-
quired to have assignments complete. Each stu-
dent will turn in 24 sermon notes  during the 
school year. Memory work  will be assigned for 
the year, and parents will be asked to help their 
student to learn and then recite the memory 
work. 

Every family should have received an introduc-
tory letter from Pastor with this information. If 
you did not receive this letter, please call the 
church office (562.2744) so we know your stu-
dent will be attending.  

 

Luther film to air on 
PBS Sept. 12  

 

ñMartin Luther: The Idea 

that Changed the 

World,ò the full-length fea-

ture film that premiered in 

selected theaters in February, 

is set to air nationally on 

PBS on Tuesday, Sept. 12, at 7 p.m. Central time. 
 

Funded by Thrivent Financial, the film dramatizes 

the events that shaped Luther and examines the 

questions he wrestled with, such as ñWho am I?,ò 

ñWhat is my purpose?ò and ñHow do I get right 

with God?ò 
 

Plan on watching this on Tuesday, Sept. 12, at 7 

p.m. on PBS. 

LEARN  SOMETHING  YOU NEVER  

KNEW  BEFORE! 

After worship on Sundays, stay around for some 
fellowship and study of the scriptures as you 
have never had before. If there is a ñfellowship 
timeò we will begin about 10:30; if there is no 
ñfellowship timeò we will begin close to 10:30. 

Our study comes from a DVD lesson from a se-
ries entitled, ñThat The World May Knowò hosted 
by Ray VanderLan. Each lesson takes us directly 
to the Biblical places where events, people and 
teachings were given as recorded in the Bible. 
His insight and application are geared toward the 
way in which the original recipients and charac-
ters would understand the teaching. This is a fas-
cinating and inspiring teaching, as each lesson 
guarantees to provide something you never knew 
before. 

Join us for an informal time learning and discuss-
ing the Truth of Godôs Word. We will begin 
(continue) our study on Sunday, September 
10 th . 

Why not spend an extra 45 minutes or so in 
learning and growing in your faith! Please stay 
and share in this time of fellowship and study.  

 

N.I.D Holds 
Reformation  

500 Celebration  

A daylong festival 
commemorating the 

500th anniversary of the Reformation will be held 
Saturday, October 28th.  It will be held on the River 
Forest campus of Concordia University Chicago.  This 
is sponsored by Northern Illinois District and Concor-
dia University Chicago.  

Lutherans through out the region are encouraged to 
attend the event.  A renaissance-faire atmosphere 
will provide educations, dramatic and spiritual activi-
ties for children of all ages.  Adult seminars will en-
gage important topics related to Lutheran history, 
education, missions and family life.  The day con-
cludes with an afternoon festival Reformation wor-
ship service featuring a region-ǿƛŘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŎƘƻƛǊΦ  
For more information and to register go to 
www.cuchicago,edu/reformation 

http://newluthermovie.com/
http://newluthermovie.com/
http://newluthermovie.com/
https://blogs.lcms.org/2017/luther-movie-premieres


 

 

MONTHLY  MISSION  OFFERING 
 
The opportunity for us to be a part of the outreach to 
the world in the love and Name of Christ comes 
through the ministry of POBLO . This is a very timely 
and important ministry as many Arab people are 
making their way to the U.S.  
 
We will be gathering our special gifts and offering on 
the weekend of September 16 & 17 . Baskets will be 
provided for your loving gifts and your continued 
prayers. We are blessed to be able to share in this 
ministry. 
 

 

 

 

What  is  POBLO?  

(People Of the Book Lutheran Outreach) 
Respect: All people matter to God, and therefore, 
they matter to us. All people deserve to be treated 
with respect, love, and hospitality, regardless of 
race, culture, religion, gender, sexual orientation, or 
socio-economic status.  
 
Integrity: POBLO sees integrity as central to our or-
ganization. We value openness, honesty, and trust 
and implement these principles in our work.  
 
Inclusiveness: POBLO strives to foster a culture of 
inclusiveness in all that we do. We value diversity 
and extend our services to all, regardless of nation-
ality, religion, or cultural background.  
 
Cultural Relevancy: POBLO believes in one Gospel 
message that transcends cultures, yet we recognize 
that the way the message is delivered must vary in 
order to resonate with diverse groups of people. We 
strive to make our work as effective as possible 
through cultural relevancy.  
 
Sensitivity: In the Islamic faith, conversion to Christi-
anity or any other religion is punishable by death. 
Many of the people we work with face possible dis-
crimination and even danger from family and friends 
if they believe in Christ. We are aware of the risks 
and do all that we can to insure their security.  

¶ There is one Triune God, Father, Son, and Holy 

Spirit (1 John 5:7-8). 

¶ Jesus Christ is the way, the truth, and the life. 
He is true God, begotten of the Father from eter-
nity (John 14:6; 1:1). 

 

¶ All who trust in Jesus are saved by Godôs 
grace, through faith in His sacrificial death 
(Romans 3:24).  

¶ The Gospel is the power of God to save all 

nations (Romans 1:16). 

¶ All people are loved by God (John 3:16).  

¶ All people should be given the opportunity 

to hear the Gospel message (Matthew 
24:14). 

¶ Christians are called to make disciples of 

all nations (Matthew 28:19).  

¶ Christians are called to meet the physical 

needs of all people (Galatians 6:7-10).  
 
POBLO is committed to the Lutheran Church 
Missouri Synod Confessions and Doctrine in 
every area of our ministry.   
 
Go to: www.poblo.org/we-offer, to see the 
ways in which this ministry is serving in the 
love of Jesus! 

 

 

 

Game Help Needed  

Extra hands are needed to run the games at the 

Church picnic.  Please contact Susan Duffy and 

volunteer if you can help.  815-440-3221   

More information about the picnic can be found 

on the full sheet in this newsletter. 

Thank You  

We, the Board of the Rochelle Christian Food Pan-

try, wish to express our deepest appreciation and 

thanks for your generous donation of $298.09 to the 

pantry.  It is only through the generosity and help 

from people like you that we are able to continue 

our mission of helping to serve our hungry and 

needy families in the Rochelle community. 

Note:  We are in need of volunteers to cover our 

òserving weeksó.  Two workers are needed each 

time.  If you want to find out more, please talk to 

Ron or Gail Schabacker, or Dale Svela who have 

been helping for several years. 

http://www.poblo.org/we-offer
https://www.poblo.org/


 

 

Sunday, September 17  

Beginning around 10am after our church service  
 West Church lawn  

 

Great food  

 Great fellowship  

Funtastic games   

 
Meat, beverages and  sweet corn (if available)  

will be provided by our Inreach/Outreach Board.  
 

Please bring a dish to share, your own tableware  
and a lawnchair.  



 

 

LUTHERAN HOUR MINISTRIES  
WRHL 1060 AM ñ7:30am Sundays 

 

Sept 3  ñFinding Life in Jesus; Stepsò 
Sept 10  ñWhoôs the Greatest?ò 
Sept 17  ñUnleash the Power of Forgiveness in Your Life!ò 
Sept 24  ñOvercoming This Worldôs Obstaclesò 

______________________ 
 

Listen to St. Paulôs Sunday service, broadcast  
on WRHL(1060AM) at 10a.m.   

 

October Newsletter Deadline  

September 15 

     WORSHIP FOR SHUT -INS 

òWorship for Shut-Insó is a 30 min. LCMS worship 

  service.  If you have Comcast cable, òWorship for 

Shut-Insó can be seen on Channel 138, the Total Living 

Network (TLN) every Sunday at 11:30 a.m.  
 

FINANCIAL UPDATE  

Normal income thru     

August 13, 2017 $   281,533 

Total Projected & Actual Expenses  

for Fiscal Mar 2017ð Feb 2018 $   779,904 

Normal Income Needed to  

Break -even for Fiscal Year  $  498,371 

 

March ð July 2017: 

Total Normal Income $   271,282 

Total Expenses  $   306,580 

Cash Flow - Negative  $   -35,298  

Borrowed/Loaned Funds              $             0         

Net Cash Flow - Negative  $   -35,298 

 
St. Paul has donated $2,075.79 from the 

Church offerings this calendar year to the 

Northern Illinois District (NID) Missions.  

90th Birthday Party  
 

LaVera Prunty is celebrating her 90th birthday and 

invites you to celebrate with her a party at noon on 

Friday September 8th in the Lincoln Manor commu-

nity room.  A hot meal will be served. 

 

 

 

 

PTL News  

        It's time again for the St. Paul Lutheran PTL Schwan's 

Campaign.  Thanks to our  St. Paul School and Church mem-

bers, as well as the surrounding community, we have had 

great success with this fundraising company.   Since we have 

started using Schwan's, we have raised over $15,600 for our 

children.  Our newest campaign kicked off on August 10th 

and will run through December 23rd.  The "active" part of 

the campaign lasts 45 days, through September 24th, where 

we earn 20% on all purchases made during this 

time. Additionally, we earn 40% on $25 gift cards purchased 

during this time, limit one per family. The rest of the cam-

paign, we will continue to earn 5%.   Whether you are a 

new or current Schwan's customer, please consider taking 

advantage of the home delivery program Schwan's offers to 

help support our children.  If you know of others who enjoy 

Schwan's Foods, whether in the area or even across the 

country, please consider asking them to support our school 

by selecting our cause. The campaign ID is "33462". You can 

find more information needed to participate in this program 

on the shelf next to the church offices. 

 

       In addition to Schwan's Foods, the St. Paul PTL contin-

ues to use the Scrip card fundraising program that enables 

us to donate money back to our school and help defray tui-

tion costs for our school families.  If you don't have a stu-

dent to donate your funds to, you can instead choose the 

Frieda Pickreign Fund as your selection. 

 

We would also like to invite you to join 

us at our annual Back-to-School Carnival 

on September 15th, 5:00 - 7:30 pm.  This 

year on our food menu, we are excited 

to offer Ralfie's BBQ pulled pork and 

kabob meals as well as Schwan's ice 

cream. These will be cash sales. 

 

 Thank you for your continued support 

of our young Christians and their walk 

with Christ!        
 

God's blessings to you - St. Paul PTL    

Newsletter Helpers Needed  

We are in need of extra newsletter helpers.  If you 

could spare a couple of hours once every month or  

two, please call Carol Friestad at 815-562-4906. Thanks! 



 

 

The Parish Nurseõs Notes: 
Dear St. Paul Family and Friends, 

     Did you know that September is National Pediculosis 

Month?  Pediculosis is the scientific word for lice.  Most 

of us would not consider lice worthy of a special month, 

but lice are a real plague for many as the incidence of 

lice seems to increase.  Speaking of plagues, Exodus 8:16 

(KJV) reads òAnd the Lord said unto Moses, Say unto 

Aaron, Stretch out thy rod, and smite the dust of the 

land, that it may become lice throughout all the land of 

Egyptó.  [More modern translations describe the pests as 

gnats.] Lice?  Gnats? Either is a nuisance.  Today, a per-

son who has lice is said to be plagued by a nuisance dis-

ease.   

     The head louse (Pediculus humanus capitis) is a para-

sitic insect that lives anywhere there is hair on the head.  

They live close to the scalp and feed on human blood 

several times a day.  They are a nuisance, but are not 

known to spread disease. 

     Head lice do not discriminate.  They are found in all 

countries.  They are found in shacksñand palaces.  They 

are found in boys and in girls.  In the USA, head lice are 

more commonly found in preschool and elementary chil-

dren and members of their household. 

     Contrary to what many believe, head lice move by 

crawling.  They do not hop or fly.  They can live under 

water but do not seem to swim.   

     Head lice and head nits (eggs) are primarily found on 

the scalpñespecially behind the ears and near the nap of 

the neck.  Head nits are glued to the hair shaft and are 

difficult to remove.  Itching, trouble sleeping, and sores 

on the head from scratching are the common signs of 

head lice manifestation. 

     The diagnosis is best made by finding the live louse, 

but this is rare.  They do not like light and they move 

quickly.  Finding the nits is the most common way to 

suspect lice infestation.  Nits more than ¼ inch from the 

scalp are probably dead.  Nits are often confused with 

dandruff, hair spray droplets, or dirt.  If it easily flicks off 

the hair shaft, it is not a nit. 

     Although it is not necessary to report lice infestation 

to the health department, it is good to report to the 

school, parents of playmates, and others with whom the 

child is in close contact.  This is not a mandatory report, 

but it is a kindness to minimize the sharing of lice and 

the aggravation that they cause. 

       

 If you desire more information about lice, con-

tact the parish nurse office for assistance. 

 

In the healing Christé.Marcia Schnorr, EdD, RN-BC 

(CLM-Parish Nurse) 

  

Parish Nurse Office Hours Parish Nurse Office Hours 

are 8:00-11:30 Monday through Friday.  If there is a con-

cern, you may also call my home (815-562-6823). 

 

Cards and Coffee will meet Friday, September 1 at 

10am to continue to work on the decorative Christmas 

cards for distribution in the local and global community.  

If you can crochet, lace, cut, paste, and/or count to 12 

there is a job for you.  If you prefer to work from home, 

supplies can be gotten in the parish nurse office. 

 

Single Sunday will meet Sunday, September 3 at noon 

at the Sunrise.  This is for anyone who is widowed, di-

vorced, never married, or merely single on Sunday.  If you 

would like to come, please call Barbara Zies (815-751-

9800) 

 

Parish Nurse Team Meeting is Wednesday, Septem-

ber 6 at 3:30pm.   

 

OK Club will meet Friday, September 8 at noon at Lin-

coln Manor to help LaVera Prunty celebrate her 90th 

birthday. Please contact Evelyn Hintzsche (815-562-4668) 

if you would like to attend.   

 

BLESS Sunday will be observed on Sunday, September 

10th.  BLESS Sunday is a time to recognize and give thanks 

to God for the blessings of age.  We especially give 

thanks for our older adults.  The seniors of St. Paul will 

sing a familiar hymn during the worship and host the cof-

fee hour.  A poster will display just a few of the events 

and activities during this past year.   

 We welcome and invite any senior to participate in one 

or more of the scheduled activities.  For more informa-

tion, contact Marcy Schnorr or one of the members of 

the senior council. 

 

Blood Pressures checks will be available in the parish 

nurse office immediately after worship on Sunday, Sep-

tember 10. 

 

Community Outreach for Seniors is offered at 

each of the senior living sites in Rochelle each month 

with a short Bible study, a time for sharing, and some 

fellowship.  Anyone is welcome to participate.  

Marcia Schnorr serves as the leader.  The schedule 

for September is as follows: 

 Tuesday, September 12 at 2pm- San Gabriel As-

sisted Living 

 Thursday, September 14 at 5pm- Lincoln Manor 

 Wednesday, September 20 at 1pm- Countryside 

Village 

 

 



 

 

Board for Health and Human Care meets 

Wednesday, September 13 at 5:30pm 
 

Senior Supper Club will meet Friday, September 

15 at 5:30pm at The Stockholm Inn in Rockford. A 

short Bible study and a time for fellowship follows.  

If you would like to participate, please contact Elda 

Mae Jordal (815-562-4755) 
 

Senior Outing to White Pines Dinner Theatre 

is Thursday, September 21 and will leave the church 

parking lot at 10:30.  Sorry, but if you do not al-

ready have your reservation, it is unlikely that tickets 

are still available.  If you are interested in going, 

please contact Marcy in the parish nurse office as 

soon as possible and she will contact the ticket office 

to determine if they have received any cancellations. 
 

OK Club will meet Friday, September 22 at noon at 

Alfanos for a time for fellowship and a short Bible 

study.  If you would like to attend, please contact 

Evelyn Hintzsche at 815-562-4668. 

 Thursday Worship Service will be Thursday, Septem-

ber 28 at 2pm.  This service is especially provided for 

those whose health needs make attending one of the week

-end worship times difficult.  Anyone is welcome.  Pastor 

Hoffmann will lead a short service with Holy Communion.  

A member of the parish nurse team will be available to 

check blood pressures of those who desire the service, 

and a time for refreshments and fellowship will follow.  If 

you need a ride, please contact Marcy or the church office. 
 

 

Mark Maliszewski    9/1    

Mark Allemang    9/2    

Bradley Metzger     9/2   

Clara Rowley    9/3 

Marcia Schnorr    9/3    

Mary Davis                    9/4    

Ashley Hoffmann    9/4    

Marjorie Kuehl               9/4    

Velma Smith        88   9/4    

   907 N 2nd St  Apt 112 

Benjamin Usilton    9/4    

Dave Baker                    9/5    

Carol Capes              9/5    

Lee Metzger    9/5    

LaVera Prunty    90   9/5    

   PO Box 603  Rochelle 

Hailey Bunger                9/6    

Lucas Bunger   9/6 

Roger Bunger                 9/7    

Penny Lamb               9/7    

Lisa Gocken    9/7    

Orville Kurz  88  9/8    

   2201 Flagg Rd  #29 

Lisa Vargen                    9/8    

Shane Stover              9/9    

Katie Kohler                 9/10    

Rodney Bunger             9/11   

Allyson Bagg                 9/11    

Dennis Burkhart           9/12        

Cedric Elam   9/13    

Linda Gonnerman  9/13 

Sandra Halsne   9/13    

Stacy Leifeit   9/13    

Mark Smardo   9/13 

Elizabeth Duncan   9/14    

 

 

Jim McAnly   9/15    

Andrew Chidley              9/17    

Elda Mae Jordal  90   9/17  

     30 Tilton Manor Dr #204  

Jeffrey Warner                9/17    

Renee Preston               9/18    

Connie Rosas                  9/18    

Benjamin Shank   9/19 

Natalie Wagner              9/20    

Mary Ann Baker 85    9/21    

 4037 Skare Rd 

Madigan Williams   9/21   

Joyce Cahill  80   9/22 

 615 Lincoln Hwy  Apt 112 

Lisa Chrisco    9/22 

Reed Rowley   9/23 

Maria Shank   9/23    

Brett Melton   9/24    

Dennis Bearrows            9/25    

Taylor Isley   9/25    

Gary Baker               9/27    

Linda Cagle              9/27    

Dean Gruben  87   9/28 

     4496 E Canyon Dr Oregon  61061 

Tracey Leininger  9/28 

Kenzie Peters  9/28 

Tim Ball                     9/29   

Heather Schulz  9/30  

Maggie Mortimer  9/30   

Alayna Smardo  9/30 

 

ANNIVERSARIES  
M/M David Soost     55 9/1  

 1021 8th Ave 

M/M Kris Eyster          34 9/3 

M/M Steven Topping   11 9/3 

M/M Ray Rainwater      46 9/4 

M/M Chad Duncan     13 9/4 

M/M Dave Stewart    58 9/5 

 727 N 3rd St  

M/M Dean Svela       37 9/7 

M/M Gary Baker    22 9/8 

M/M Trent Metzger    1 9/10 

M/M Lester Davis    35 9/11 

M/M Dennis Burkhart   19 9/12 

M/M Ronald Schabacker    51 9/17 

 420 N 3rd St 

M/M Todd Doubler    23 9/20 

M/M Mark Maliszewski      33 9/22 

M/M Wayne Hardy      67 9/23 

 1396 Paw Paw Rd  Lee IL 60530 

M/M John Albaugh   12 9/24 

M/M  Brian Leifheit     2 9/27 

M/M Merle Metzger    37 9/27 

M/M Ethan Bakken    22 9/30 

M/M Loren Furman    50  9/30 

 5894 Center Rd 

 

If we missed your important day or have 

it listed incorrectly, please call  the church 

office (815.562.2744) 

LWML Northern IL Fall Gathering  
Saturday October 7, 2017  

Immanuel Lutheran Church Belvidere, IL     
 

Registration & Coffee at 8:30 amñclosing at 3 pm  

Bible Study leadersñPastors Swanson & Klein  

SpeakerñKatie Schuermann  

Registration DUE by Saturday September 23, 2017 



 

 

 

St. Paul Lutheran School 
òPutting Faith in Educationó 

Thoughts from the Principaléé. 

Whatôs New? 

   Itôs a new school year. Yep, itôs here already. For 
the past couple weeks the question has echoed 
around town.  ñAre you ready for school to start?ò   
Well ready or not, itôs here.  A brand new school 
year fresh out of the package. 
   Here at St. Paul, there is not only a new school 
year beginning, but lots of other new things.   
Thereôs a new principal/junior high teacher/Athletic 
director, thereôs a new 3rd grade teacher, thereôs a 
new 5th grade teacher, thereôs a new 6th grade 
homeroom teacher, thereôs a new part-time junior 
high teacher, thereôs a new secretary, there are new 
lights in certain areas in the building, there are new 
students in many classeséé and probably other 
new things I donôt know about because Iôm new. 
    Things are changing.  Things are always chang-
ing.  None of us is exactly the same as we were 
yesterday or will be tomorrow.  Change is always 
happening.  It can be very hard for some people, 
and for others change is no big deal.  But change is 
inevitable. 
    As we begin this year, I ask you to embrace 
change.  Some things are going to be different. 
Hopefully many things are going to be better.  If 
youôre not sure you understand the change,  
PLEASE ASK!  Iôd be happy to talk to you about 
it.  St. Paul is a fabulous place and by the grace of 
God it is at the brink of a new era of excellence in 
educating Godôs children in partnership with the 
families that make the commitment to quality Chris-
tian education. 
    I have chosen a theme verse for this school 
year.  It is from various portions of Colossians 3:12-
14, ñClothe yourselves with compassion, kindness, 
humility, gentleness, and patience. Bear with each 
other and forgive one another, as the Lord forgave 
you.  And over all these virtues, put on love, which 
binds them all together in perfect unity.ò 

     Thank you for sending your child(ren) to St. Paul. 
Thank you for entering into partnership with us as 
we strive to provide the very best Christ-centered 
education for your child. May God bless us all as we 
embark on this wonderful adventureé.together. 
 
 

Mr. Steven Hall 
 

 

 

 

OPEN HOUSE/PARENT IN-
FORMATION NIGHT 

Thursday, September 7 

6:30 pm 

 

Parents and prospective par-
ents are invited to come to St. 
Paul and hear teachers explain 

their programs and answer 
questions. We love your chil-

dren, but this is a time for 
teachers and parents. 

 

St. Paul School  is currently looking for a 
part-time aid for our 1st grade and PS4 
classes.  Hours would be approximately 
10:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. Monday through 
Friday.  Contact Steve Hall at 815-562-
6323 or shall@stpaulrochelleil.org if in-
terested. 

 

 

DONATIONS NEEDED FOR FRIEDA 
PICKREIGN FUND 

The Frieda Pickreign Fund is in need of 
donations to provide financial assistance 
to families who want to attend St. Paul 
but do not have the financial means to 
do so on their own.  Please consider a 
gift to these important fund. 
 

Upcoming Calendar: 
 

9/5         Volleyball (H) vs. St. John, Elgin 
5:30 

9/6        Fall Team Pictures 

9/7        Parent Open House 6:30 

9/8        Soccer @ Christ, Sterling  5:00 

9/11        Volleyball (H) vs. Immanuel, 
Dundee  5:30 

9/12          Soccer (H) vs. Marengo 

9/15        PTL Fun Run and Carnival 
9/18        VB (H) vs. Zion, Ma-
rengo    5:30 

9/19        Soccer (H) vs. Christ, Sterling 
5:00 

9/21        Soccer @ Zion, Marengo  5:30 

9/23-9/24    Immanuel, Belvidere VB 
Tournament 
9/25        Volleyball @ Immanuel, Crystal 
Lake 5:30 

9/28         Volleyball @ Immanuel, 
Belvidere  5:00 

9/29-9/30    St. John Elgin Varsity VB 
Tournament 
9/30        Cross, Yorkville JV Volleyball 
Tournament 
9/30        Cross, Yorkville Soccer Tourna-
ment 

 

OPEN HOUSE/PARENT  
INFORMATION NIGHT 

Thursday, September 7 
6:30 pm 

 

Parents and prospective parents are invited to 
come to St. Paul and hear teachers explain their 
programs and answer questions. We love your 
children, but this is a time for teachers and par-
ents. 

 
St. Paul School  is currently looking for a part-time 
aid for our 1st grade and PS4 classes. Hours 
would be approximately 10:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. 
Monday through Friday.  Contact Steve Hall at 
815-562-6323 or shall@stpaulrochelleil.org if inter-
ested. 

DONATIONS NEEDED FOR  
FRIEDA PICKREIGN FUND 

 

The Frieda Pickreign Fund is in need of donations 
to provide financial assistance to families who 
want to attend St. Paul but do not have the finan-
cial means to do so on their own.  Please consider 
a gift to these important fund. 

 

 

Upcoming Calendar:  
 

9/5    Volleyball (H) vs. St. John, Elgin 5:30 

9/6    Fall Team Pictures 
9/7    Parent Open House 6:30 

9/8   Soccer @ Christ, Sterling  5:00 
9/11 Volleyball (H) vs. Immanuel, Dundee  5:30 
9/12  Soccer (H) vs. Marengo 

9/15  PTL Fun Run and Carnival 
9/18  VB (H) vs. Zion, Marengo    5:30 

9/19  Soccer (H) vs. Christ, Sterling 5:00 
9/21  Soccer @ Zion, Marengo  5:30 
9/23-9/24  Immanuel, Belvidere VB Tournament 
9/25  Volleyball @ Immanuel, Crystal Lake 5:30 
9/28  Volleyball @ Immanuel, Belvidere  5:00 

9/29-9/30  St. John Elgin Varsity VB Tournament 
9/30  Cross, Yorkville JV Volleyball Tournament 
9/30  Cross, Yorkville Soccer Tournament 
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The mission of St. Paul Ev. Lutheran Church:   

Building relationships in Christ now and forever.  

Worship Services:  Saturday at 6:00 p.m.  Sunday at 9:00 a.m. 

Bible Class & Sunday School 10:15 ï 11:15 a.m. 
 

Rev. Greg Hoffmann, Pastor  562-2744, after hours 562-6155   

Marcia Schnorr, Parish Nurse  562-6823 

Steve Hall, Principal 562-6323 
 

Church Office 562-2744,   School Office 562-6323,   Fax Number 561-8074 

Church Office E-Mail Address:  stpaul2@rochelle.net 

Website: stpaulev.org 

mailto:stpaul2@rochelle.net

